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June 24, 2022 
 
 
 
Pinellas County Utilities Engineering Division. 
14 South Fort Harrison Avenue 
Clearwater, FL 33756 
 
Attention: Dennis Simpson, P.E. Engineering Section Manager 
 
Re: Bid Tabulation Summary and Recommendation 
 FPID 256774-2-56-01 and 256774-3-56-01 Pinellas County Utilities Relocation 
 
Dear Mr. Simpson: 
 
Wade Trim has reviewed the bid forms received for the U.S. 19 FDOT Relocation Projects from 
North of S.R. 580 to Northside Drive and from Northside Drive to C.R. 95. The low bidder, 
Johnson Brothers Corporation, a Southland Company, provided the following Bid Price for each 
project: 
 

Project  
Component Bid Total 

(Excluding 
Contingency) 

FPID 256774-2-56-01 U.S. 19 North of S.R. 580 to Northside 
Drive 

 
$9,168,843.00 

 

   
FPID 256774-3-56-01 U.S. 19 Northside Drive to C.R. 95  $8,755,889.00 
   

Total  $17,924,732.00 
 

Bid Tabulation Review 
Wade Trim checked the math for all bids received and found no errors. The Engineer’s Opinion 
of Probable Cost provided the following values for each project, before contingency: 
 

Project Dated  Bid Total 
FPID 256774-2-56-01 U.S. 19 North of S.R. 580 to 
Northside Drive 

4/5/2022  
 

$7,570,755.00 
 

    
FPID 256774-3-56-01 U.S. 19 Northside Drive to C.R. 95 1/31/2022  $5,710,443.00 
    

  Total $13,281,198.00 
 
The difference between the engineer’s estimate and the provided low bidder total for the project 
components is 26%.  
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Recommendation 
 
Per review of the provided low bidder bid summary for each project, Wade Trim recommends 
awarding the project to the low bidder. 
 
Very truly yours, 
 
Wade Trim, Inc. 
 
 
 
Timothy R. Palmer, P.E. 
Project Manager 
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